In 1910 or possibly a few years before, the Union Pacific completed a line north from Denver, west of and parallel to its existing mainline north of Denver
(original Denver Pacific), which it re-joined 50 miles north of Denver at La Salle. Subsequently, the UP removed 13 miles of track in the middle of the
line.

This dirt road at Gowanda, Colorado, is the abandoned grade of the 1910 UP line.
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